
SIDMOUTH TOWN COUNCIL 
Minutes of the meeting of Sidmouth Town Council 

in its Capacity as Trustee 
held at the Council Chamber, Woolcombe House, Sidmouth, 

on Monday 5 March 2018 
on the rising of the Council Meeting 

 
Ward   Councillors Present: 

Sidmouth North  Michael Earthey  

Stuart Hughes 

Dawn Manley 

Sidmouth South Kelvin Dent  

John Dyson (Vice-Chairman) 

Paul Wright 

Sidmouth East  Marc Kilsbie  

Frances Newth  

Sidmouth West Louise Cole 

   John Rayson 

Primley  Simon Pollentine  

Jeff Turner  

Sidford   Jack Brokenshire  

Ian McKenzie-Edwards (Chairman) 

Sidbury  John Hollick  

Salcombe Regis Ian Barlow  

David Barratt 

Apologies:  Sheila Kerridge 
 

The meeting started at 8.05pm and finished at 8.30pm. 

PART ‘A’ 

45         Minutes 

The minutes of the Trustee meetings held on Monday 8 January 2018 were signed as 
a true and accurate record. 

46 Declarations of Interest 

Name Item Number Type Action Taken Details 

Cllr Ian 

McKenzie-

Edwards 

Salcombe Regis 

Recreation Field 

Personal Remained in the Chamber 

during discussion and voting 

Helper at Salcombe 

Regis Country Fair 

Cllr Stuart 

Hughes 
Manstone 

Recreation Field 

Personal Remained in the Chamber 

during discussion  

President of the 

football club 

47 The Ham – The Big Lunch 

A request had been received to use The Ham, over the weekend of 2/3 June 2018, 
for ‘The Big Lunch’ which was an event held annually around the country, promoted 
by the Eden Project and sponsored by The Big Lottery.  
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RESOLVED: That permission be granted to use The Ham for a ‘Big Lunch’ over the 
weekend of 2/3 June 2018. 

48 Salcombe Regis Recreation Field 
The Salcombe Regis Country Fair committee had written to request permission to 
use the Salcombe Regis Recreation Field on Thursday 31 May 2018 for car parking 
during the fair. They confirmed that public liability indemnity insurance cover, to the 
value of £5,000,000 for any one claim, was in place for this event. 
RESOLVED:  That permission be granted to the Salcombe Regis Country Fair 
committee to use the Salcombe Regis Recreation Field on Thursday 31 May 2018 for 
car parking during the fair. 

49 Manstone Recreation Field 

PIZZA BUONA had requested permission to use Manstone Recreation Field to pitch 
their pizza van on Wednesday evenings from 5-8pm at the football club car park. 
They had spoken to the football club who were willing to accommodate this 
providing that permission was granted by the Town Council. It was confirmed that 
PIZZA BUONA had the relevant street traders licence and food hygiene level 5 
registered at EDDC, also they had food hygiene certificates, public liability insurance 
of £10,000,000 and risk assessments in place. 

RESOLVED:  That: 

1. The Town Council gave ‘in principle’ support to the request to site a pizza van 
once a week on the football club car park at Manstone Recreation Field. 

2. The Town Clerk to review the trust indentures to confirm whether trading is 
allowed on Manstone Recreation Field. 

3. Permission to be a 6 months probationary period to be followed by a review 
4. A trading policy/agreement to be drawn up, in consultation with the District 

Council, to include the following points: 

• goods must be served in either plastic free containers and/or fully 
recyclable cardboard 

• all resulting litter must be removed from the whole area including the 
neighbouring MUGA and Youth Centre 

• no high energy sugary drinks to be sold to under 16s 

• an appropriate fee be charged  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

……….……..….…………………….………. 

CHAIRMAN OF THE COUNCIL 


